
2005/06 DRAFT ANNUAL PLAN 
SUBMISSION  

Submissions close on 13 May 2005 

I do not wish to make a personal submission at the hearings.  

Name: John Harrington  

Organisation: The Canterbury Youth Workers Collective  

Daytime Phone: 03 377 8080  

Email: john@cantyouthworks.co.nz  

Address: PO Box 3270 Christchurch  

Your Submission: The Canterbury Youth Workers Collective supports the allocation of Funds of 
$220,000 for the Te Papanui Trust allowed for from the Capital Endowerment 
Fund - civic and Community page 97 of the plan. 
 
The funding that will go towards the Papanui Youth Facility will allow the 
facility at last be able to be established. 
 
The Youth Sector in Papanui has had to wait along time for a facility to 
become a reality Finally the young people of Papanui will have a facility which 
they will gain huge bennifit from. It will not only be a safe place where they 
will be offered many activities - sport/recreation, crafts, performing arts but 
also they will be able to get information specifically on youth issues and 
recieve advise and help. The employment of an events co ordinator will mean 
all activities run at the facility wil be well cordinated and there will be lots of 
linking with local schools and youth organisations. 
 
It is paramount that the funding is secured for the Papanui Youth Facility so it 
can become a reality. 
 
John Harrington  

 
 


